
October 16, 2018 

Dear Neighborhood Association Presidents, 

The City of Tucson, Environmental & General Services Department will be providing 
additional services to its Brush & Bulky Collection Program to help make our City and 
neighborhoods cleaner, safer and more attractive. 

Brush & Bulky will continue collecting materials left at curb and in alleyways PLUS 
providing additional services when collections occur. The new Brush & Bulky + Service 
will include: 

• Removal of overgrowth and litter in streets, alleys and easements
• Illegal dump site clean-ups
• Street sign repairs or replacement
• Street pot hole maintenance
• Graffiti removal

Brush & Bulky is scheduled to be in your area/neighborhood beginning the week of 
September 30, 2We will be focusing our clean-up efforts in key corridors within 
your neighborhood map boundaries. Please help identify any areas that need special 
attention and any areas that you would prefer to address as a neighborhood. We would 
like to hear from you before we are in your area!  

This program will use the Department of Correction's crews to assist with the clean-up 
efforts and help maximize the area coverage around Tucson. 

Please submit any requests that you believe needs additional attention by 
Wednesday, Sept  to Ms. Colleen Bigman at 520-471-8165. If you have any questions 
or concerns regarding the expansion of Brush & Bulky, please do not hesitate to 
contact our office for further information. 

Respectfully, 

Carlos A. De La Torre, P.E. 
Director 
Environmental and General Services Department 
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